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Chairmans Notes
Welcome to your early Spring Newsletter, the main reason is to tell you more about the
proposed rally in August, which I hope will be well attended. It is now coming up to five
years since the last rally was held. 000000000000000000000000000000000000
Further to the AGM, which I think was a great success, many thanks to the people who
had the idea for the venue and who organised it. It was good to have a great turnout,
AGM’s are not everyone's cup of Darjeeling!000000000000000000000000000
As you will note, we have a new committee member Mr. Neil Ecclestone, welcome
aboard Neil. A big thank you to Pat and Simon Roberts for all your help over the years
and have now retired from the committee..0000000000000000000000000000000000
I am often asked by Gardner enthusiasts who know of my experience of going around
the different departments of the works, which one was the most important. After some
thought I have often answered “the inspection department”, as you will be well aware
of the high standards of the engines, this in many ways was down to the high standards
of inspection. I spent some time in the inspection department and got to know Mr.
James Smith, “JY” to us all, he was chief inspector, finally ending up as production
inspector in 1975. He joined LG&S in 1937, at the time the recession had not released
it’s grip on industry and jobs in engineering were hard to find. A native of Nant-y-mole,
South Wales. He spent a year at Swansea University studying engineering, but job
prospects were so bad he decided to take up the chance of a job offer before he finished
his course. He started work on the shop floor working drop forge machines until 1943.
As an engineer he was in a reserved occupation during the war and saw no actual
service. JY was a charge hand foreman during the years when the factory turned out
engines, tank parts and radar generator sets for the war effort..0000000000000000000
In the 1950’s he became chief of planning and rate fixing, His responsibilities including
the positioning of plant andmachinery and also the fixing of piece work rates. All of his
45 years at LG&S were spent in close contact with the shop floor and he prided himself
with his special relationship with the workforce.00000000000000000000000000000000
I kept in touch with JY after I had moved on from LG&S and remember after his
retirement in 1982 he embarked on a light engineering course at Openshaw Technical
College making grandfather clocks. Later in life I met up with one of his sons, Paul, who
sadly is no longer with us. He was a member of the Forum and owned a very nice large
Jaguar that was fitted with a 4LK. I was fortunate to have some trips in it.

Member Howard Evans has prepared a very good presentation on LG&S for the
Institution of Engineering and Technology and it can be found on Youtube.
At:-https://youtu.be/lqCiXzODFI or search “Gardner Diesel Engines Tue Oct 04 2022
- Howard Evans”,,0I hope you have all managed to keep warm and look forward to
seeing you in August.00000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000
A warm welcome to new members, Philip Gameson, Andrew John Denman,Michael
Buckley, William Pierce. 000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000
.John Naylor
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2023 Rally
Following the disappointment of 2 failed attempts at organising a rally in 2022 and my
request for help in finding a suitable site and making the arrangements for its use, Mike
Hodgkinson and Val Lipworth suggested that the facilities at Alvecote Marina and the
Samuel Barlow Pub would be suitable. Mike and Val contacted the owners who are happy
for us to hold our event there free of charge as long as we frequent the pub. A site visit
with Mike, Val, Judith and myself was arranged to see if there were likely to be any issues
with getting all our normal exhibits in.There is more than ample space and hard standing
on the car park and land adjacent to the moorings and the pub, road access is good being
only a couple of miles off the M42 with no height or weight restrictions to contend with.
So the decision was made to go ahead with finalising the arrangements to hold the event
there.There were no restrictions imposed on this area last year so there should not be any
issues with the water supply this time. At the moment we have been unable to arrange
food for the Saturday night, the pub only does cobs (unless this changes before the rally),
enquiries for Hog Roast has proved unsuitable, we are either too far away or the price per
head was deemed too high, should we come up with something suitable before the rally
date we will let entrants know. By the time this edition of the newsletter gets to the
printers all the appropriate paperwork will have been sent off to Canal & River Trust.
Traditionally the rally has been held in June with only the 150th Anniversary event being
held in a different month, this time as the leg work has been done by Mike and Val it has
been necessary to move the date to something that suits them. So it will happen on

We hope to see as many entrants as possible and hope that the change in date
will suit some who have traditionally not been able tomake the normal June date.
As usual there will be a small poster and entry form with this newsletter,
additional entry forms are available from the website.

Saturday 5th & Sunday 6th of August





8LXB powered Seddon Atkinson 400 Series
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He brought it round and of
course we ended up buying
it. After only a short time
the driver tipped it over in
Scotland. It got repaired
and re-joined the fleet.
I am sorry to say that the
Fodens were a disaster for
us. Someone had to be
ready every Sunday to take
the call.
They were all sold after
about 3 years and changed
for Scania and our
association with Foden and in particular Gardner came to a sad end.
But one tractor was going to have the last say. The 350 bhp version decided to
flatten its cam followers just after selling it and it had to come back to our
workshops for repair.
The 16 litre LYT could have been a
wonderful engine but had been rushed
into production and the result was as
we experienced, and no doubt other
operators had their tales to tell.
The strange thing is that most of the 5
we had, are still in existence. In-fact I
passed the first one bought today
pulling fair ground trailers. It is 38

years old!!
But, I do have ONE Gardner left on the
fleet. It’s a 5LW fitted in a 1971 54G
ERF. This vehicle was bought new in
1971, sold 1980 and bought back in
2018 for exactly the same sum of money
as the original purchase price. I had the
cab rebuilt and painted in period livery
and it gets used for local shows and
road runs.A young Robert with the ERF
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Foden are probably best known to most of us as manufacturers of road going
commercial vehicles. Many of you will probably seen other models which had
come from the works near to Sandbatch, Foden built many special purpose
vehicles, Aircraft refuelling tankers, Various militarily versions, Nuclear
Warhead transporters, Log carriers. Lorry mounted cranes in conjunction with
Smiths of Rodley who were also Gardner customers, and probably the hardest
worked and abused, the Dump Truck.000000000000000000000000000000000
The prototype purpose built DumpTruck was introduced in 1947 based on a pre
war “S” type chassis with an unusual cab.The driver sat at the front of the vehicle
facing the back, it was done this way so that the the driver could see where he
was reversing up to, it was operated by Hughes Brothers of Buxton in a Peak
District limestone quarry.00000000000000000000000000000000000000000000
This lead to a completely new prototype design designated the DG5/12, four of
these were built based on the DG6/12 truck chassis. The 5LW power plant was
married up to a Foden gearbox which had 5 forward and 2 reverse gears
including a super low gear in each direction.. These 4 dump trucks were put to
work in the Cornelly limestone quarry in South Wales, after some teething
troubles they weremoving 4500 tons per week.When run on a three shift system
this increased to 17,000 tons per week. Fodens monitored the vehicles closely to
learn from any problems before introducing the next model. Over a 3 ½ year
period they moved 2,460,000 tons of material.oooooooooooooooooooooooooo
The success of the trial led to the introduction in 1952 of the FGD6 (Foden-
Gardner-Dumptruck-6 cylinder engine) coupled to a new gear train consisting
of a 4 speed epi-cyclic gearbox and a further 3 speed range designated High,
Direct and Low giving 12 speeds in total.
The FED.4 FGD.5 dump truck had a
carrying capacity of 9 tons with a top
speed of 37.6mph when fitted with the
Gardner or 47 mph when fitted with
Fodens own 4 cylinder two stroke engine,
in its lowest gear a mere 1.8mph at
1700rpm in forward or 2.3 mph in
reverse. Foden continued to offer
Gardner engines either the LW or LX
until 1967 when a new 40 ton model was
introduced. It is probable that the
Gardner LX was considered to be under
powered to achieve suitable journey
times. Although Gardner LX and later the
LXB were still offered in road transport
vehicles.An interesting video can be
found on you tube. Search for:- Foden
Dump Trucks at Work0000000000000000000
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ImZCVaPfQgg&t=537s0000000000000000000000
Whist reserching the dumptruck I found a book titled “Foden Special Vehicles” by
Wobbe Reitsnma to be an interesting read, it is available from Booklaw Publications.
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Annual General Meeting
A total of twenty two members attended the A.G.M held on Sunday October
23rd at The Wythall Transport Museum, typically after a long hot summer the
weather conditions turned upside down and we had some heavy precipitation,
this caused flooding issues for some making their journeys difficult. The first
order of the day was refreshments in the onsite cafe followed by a conducted tour
ably lead by museum volunteer Mark Millard who regaled us with some history
and anecdote’s about the various vehicles on display. As part of the tour we were
guided around the workshops where there are a number of vehicles undergoing
restoration.0(Tours of the workshops can only be done as part of a guided tour.)
After the tour it was time for lunch before heading onto the upper deck of a 6LX
powered Daimler Fleetline for the formal part of the day.

Following the AGM we transferred to the 5LW powered Bristol L5G for a 30
minute step back in time ride through the local countryside.

Following the bus ride there was time left to further peruse the exhibits and
partake in refreshments in the cafe. We all agreed an interesting day out.
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Charles Mills 07712 052 635 Kevin Simmer 07789 755 375
Classicdiesel@hotmail.com



Disclaimer please see note 3 on page 1

Tele 01772 642460
Fax 01772 621333

Centurion Court
Centurion Way
Leyland
Lancashire
PR25 3UQ

COMMERCIAL DIESEL ENGINE SPECIALISTS
Barton Moss Road

Eccles
Manchester
MR30 7RL

Tele:- 0161 787 7017 Fax:- 0161 787 7038
E Mail:- walshs@gardnerdiesel.co.uk www.gardnerdiesel.co.uk

Parts & Services

Themuseum is also open each Friday & Sunday between Easter and the end of October but
on these occasions the number of engines running may vary depending which volunteers are

available. If no engines are running a reduced entry fee will apply.
TheMuseum holds many records of Gardner and other makes of engine and also offers a dating service.

Go to http://www.enginemuseum.org/news.html to find the downloadable enquiry form

Special events occur throughout the year normally at Bank Holidays See
the MuseumWebsite www.enginemuseum.org for up to date information

Anson Road,Poynton,Cheshire,SK12 1TD
Tel: 01625 874 426 Email: enquiry@enginemuseum.org

For 2023 opening times check the website


